
CONGREGATION BETH AARON ANNOUNCEMENTS
Parshat Naso                                               June 17-18, 2016                                     12 Sivan 5776

June
Calendar

THIS WEEK’S PARSHA QUESTIONS
Printed copies are available in the lobby.

On Shabbat,
the shul elevator will operate 
in Shabbat mode as follows: 

Friday:
7:00-9:15 p.m.  

Shabbat:
8:15 a.m.-12:30 p.m.; 1:30 to 2:30 p.m.;

6:00-9:00 p.m.

Shop Amazon - Support Beth Aaron
Go to 

www.bethaaron.org/amazon 

Is the Eruv Up?  Call the Eruv Hotline 
before Shabbat: 201-530-0222

Contact Beth Aaron at
office@bethaaron.org

SHABBAT TIMES

Friday, June 17
Plag Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 6:45 p.m. 
Earliest Candles: 6:57 p.m.
Mincha/Early Shabbat: 7:00 p.m.
Latest Candles: 8:12 p.m. 
Mincha/Kabbalat Shabbat: 8:15 p.m. 

Shabbat, June 18
Hashkama Minyan: 7:30 a.m.
Tefillah shiur: 8:20 a.m.
Main Minyan: 8:45 a.m.
Sof Zman Kriat Shema: 9:10 a.m.
Youth Minyan: 9:15 p.m. 
Early Mincha: 1:45 p.m.
Young Members Seudah Shlishit: 
   4:45 p.m., at the Hoenig home, 166  
   Carlton Terrace 
Daf Yomi: 6:25 p.m.
Women’s Learning: 6:25 p.m., at the 
   Greenberg home, 291 Schley Place,  
   Yehoshua, chapters 19-20
Guest Speaker: 6:30 p.m., Rabbi Yitzchak  
   Neriya, on “Raising the Bar in Torah  
   Education”
Meir Hirsch’s shiur: 6:35 p.m.
Mincha: 7:35 p.m., followed by the annual
   Siyum Mishnayot Seudah Shlishit
Maariv: 9:12 p.m.
Havdalah: 9:21 p.m.

Earliest Candles on Friday, June 24:  
   6:58 p.m.
Latest Candles on Friday, June 24:  
   8:13 p.m.

This week’s announcements are sponsored by Lamdeinu.
For information on their schedule of classes, see page 4 and go to lamdeinu.org.   

Study in depth; be inspired!

SCHEDULE FOR THE WEEK OF JUNE 19
Sun Mon Tues Wed Thu Fri

19 20 21 22 23 24

Earliest Tallit 4:25 4:25 4:25 4:25 4:26 4:26

Shacharit 6:30 MS
7:15 MS
8:00 MS
8:45 MS

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

5:40 SH
6:20 BM
7:10 BM
8:00 BM

5:55 SH
6:30 BM
7:15 BM
8:00 BM

Mincha 1:45 BM 7:45 BM

Mincha/
Maariv

8:15 MS 8:15 BM 8:15 BM 8:15 BM 8:15 BM 6:45 BM
7:00 MS
8:15 SH

Maariv 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM 9:30 BM
10:00 SH

KEY: MS = Main Shul  BM = Beit Midrash  SH = Social Hall

MAZAL TOV TO

• Razel & Yosef Adler, on the birth of their granddaughter Atara Rus, born to their children Etti & 
   Gavriel Fagin of Woodmere
• Noam Kinderlehrer, on his Bar Mitzvah. Mazal Tov also to Noam’s parents, Dena & Rabbi Moshe  
   Kinderlehrer; to siblings Tamar, Zev, and Eyal; to grandparents Nina & Rabbi Mordechai Glick and Toby  
   & Aaron Kinderlehrer; and to all of the extended family members and friends who are here to  
   share in the simcha.
• Leah & Alex Moskovits, on the birth of a granddaughter, born to their children Aviva & Simon Kaye of 
   Tzur Hadassah, Israel. 
• Avi Schwartz, on his upcoming marriage to Emily Kuttin of Fair Lawn. Mazal Tov also to Avi’s parents,  
   Bonnie & Ronnie Schwartz; to Emily’s parents, Neshama & Ed Kuttin; and to all the siblings and family.
• Yaffa & Mordy Ungar, on being honored at this Sunday’s NCSY Annual Bergen County Scholarship 
   Breakfast. 

The Kiddush following the Main Minyan is sponsored by Dena & Rabbi Moshe Kinderlehrer, 
in honor of their son Noam’s Bar Mitzvah. 

PARNAS HAYOM

Dedicate a day of learning at Beth Aaron on the occasion of a yahrtzeit, in the zechut of a refuah 
shelaima, or in honor of a simcha, a birthday or any other occasion. Each week’s dedications are 
prominently displayed in the shul lobby and sent out to the membership via email. For more 
information, or to sign up, please go to www.bethaaron.org/parnashayom.  

This week’s sponsors are:
16 Sivan: Morris Zimmerman, in honor of the yahrtzeit of his wife Elaine, Elke Jana bat Chaim Shalom 
   ha-Kohen.
16 Sivan: Congregation Beth Aaron, in honor of the yahrtzeits of Eyal Ifrach, Gil-ad Shaer and Naftali  
   Fraenkel, the three Israeli teenagers who were kidnapped and murdered in June 2014. 

THANK YOU TO DAVID SCHNAIDMAN AND KAL STAIMAN
The Rabbi, Board, Officers, and membership would like to express their gratitude to David 
Schnaidman and Kal Staiman for their many years of dedication as Gabbaim of the Hashkama 
Minyan.  Congratulations to Avi-Gil Chaitovsky and Josh Dubin, who are taking over these roles. If 
you would like to participate in sponsoring a Kiddush following the Hashkama Minyan on June 25 in 
honor of David and Kal, please go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush and enter “Gabbaim” in the 
sponsorship text box.

https://s3.amazonaws.com/images.shulcloud.com/193/uploads/Calendars/5776/June%25202016%2520calendar.pdf
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SHUL ANNOUNCEMENTS

This Shabbat, June 18, at 4:45 p.m., there will be a Young Members
Seudah Shlishit at the home of Felicia & Steve Hoenig, 166 Carlton
Terrace. To make something for the Seudah Shlishit, please sign up at
http://tinyurl.com/ymseudahshlishit. For more information, contact 
Felicia Hoenig, fkhoenig@gmail.com.

This Shabbat, June 18, at 6:30 p.m., Rabbi Yitzchak Neriya, of 
Yeshivat Torah Betzion in Jerusalem and the founder of Echad 
l’Echad, will speak on “Raising the Bar in Torah Education.” To 
sponsor this program, please contact Jeff Neugroschl,
jneug@yahoo.com.

NOTE CHANGE OF LOCATION: Rabbi Michael Hattin will speak on “In 
the Shadow of Melacha: Tradition and Textual Plasticity,” on Monday, 
June 20, at 8:00 p.m., in the Social Hall.  There will be a Mincha-only 
minyan at 7:45 in the Beit Midrash. The program is sponsored by 
Mollie Fisch. To join in sponsoring this program, contact Jeff 
Neugroschl, jneug@yahoo.com.

Next Shabbat, June 24-25, Rabbi Yehoshua Landau of Yeshivat 
Reishit Yerushalayim in Beit Shemesh will be the Scholar-in-
Residence. On Friday evening, at 9:00 p.m., his topic will be “Smiling 
on the Inside?: Inner Simcha.” On Shabbat, at about 9:30 a.m. 
following the Hashkama Minyan, he will speak on “All Due Respect: 
Hashem, Man, and Self.” At 7:05 p.m., the topic will be “Elusive 
Emet: Challenges of Modernity,” and, following the 8:05 p.m. 
Mincha, he will speak on “Sanctifying the Mundane: Finding 
Spirituality in our Daily Lives.” To sponsor this program, please 
contact Jeff Neugroschl, jneug@yahoo.com.

The next book that will be discussed by the Sisterhood Book Club is 
The Seven Good Years: A Memoir, by Etgar Keret. The discussion will 
take place at the home of Pearl Markovitz. The subsequent book to 
be read will be “A Marriage of Opposites,” by Alice Hoffman. For 
more information, contact Diane Fogel, difogel@aol.com. 

Beth Aaron welcomes input from our shul members for ideas for 
improving/expanding current programming or instituting new 
programming. If you have an idea or programming suggestion, email 
vpp@bethaaron.org or call Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920.

Sisterhood can arrange for bags of candy for smachot at a cost of $1 
per bag. Two weeks’ notice is appreciated. To order the bags, please 
contact Lisa Breen, 201-966-8958. 

Sisterhood condolence cards are available from the office for $8 
each or $50 for 10. To order, please contact Judi at the office,  
office@bethaaron.org, 201-836-6210. 

Graduation Kiddush
The annual Graduation Kiddush will take place next Shabbat, 
June 25 (Parshat Beha’alotcha). Honor your graduate (from birth 
to doctoral level and everything in between) with a $72 (per 
graduate) sponsorship. 

In addition, June 25 also will be a Multi-Sponsored Kiddush, and 
standard (for yahrtzeits, smachot, etc...) sponsorships ($200) are 
available. Sponsorships for the Graduation Kiddush can be made 
at www.bethaaron.org/gkiddush. In order to guarantee that your 
sponsorship/graduate is listed on the poster, all dedications must 
be received by Sunday, June 19. If you have any questions, please 
contact Ari Gononsky, kiddush@bethaaron.org.

MEN’S CLUB KIDDUSH

If you are celebrating a simcha, commemorating a yahrtzeit, or 
simply want to say “thank you,” consider sponsoring an upcoming 
Kiddush. To become a sponsor, go to www.bethaaron.org/kiddush. 
For questions, contact Ari Gononsky at kiddush@bethaaron.org.

The Men’s Club would like to thank our past supporters who enabled 
us to have more than 25 Kiddushim at the Hashkama Minyan. To 
support the Hashkama Minyan’s monthly hot Kiddush on Shabbat 
Mevorchim, join the Hashkama Minyan Kiddush “Society.” The 
membership of $54 can be paid online.  Contact Ari Gononsky, 
kiddush@bethaaron.org, with any questions.

Siyum Mishnayot
Congregation Beth Aaron’s annual Siyum Mishnayot will take 
place this Shabbat, June 18, Shabbat Parshat Naso, at a seudah 
shlishit.  All learning is being generously sponsored by Dr. Barry 
Weissman, in memory of his beloved parents, Pearl & Morris 
Weissman.  Additional sponsors are:
• Deena & David Fisher
• Morton Goldberg, with appreciation to Dr. Barry Weissman and  
   Dr. Alden Leifer
• Heather & Isaac Hagler, in honor of everyone who participated  
   in the Siyum Mishnayot
• Batya Harris, in loving memory of Richard M. Harris, Refael Meir 
   ben Tzvi Hirsch ha-Levi, on his 4th yahrtzeit, 2 Sivan 5776
• Linda & Mark Karasick
• Evie & Alden Leifer, in honor of all those who learned for the  
   siyum this year
• Gila Berkowitz & Arvin Levine, le-hagdil Torah u-leha’adira
• Rani & Paul Lustiger, in honor of the yahrtzeit of our mother, 
   Frances Marion Spilky, Tzipporah Tamara bat Zev 
• Carolyn & Gary Moses
• Shifra & Larry Shafier
• Lynn & Dov Silverberg, in memory of Chana Steinmetz and  
   Feigie Sky
• Yacha & Mo-b Singer, in honor of and Yishar Koach to Dr.  
   Weissman
• Devora & Pinchas Wechter 
• Ramona Lee & Richie Wolpoe, in honor of Zvi Wolpoe on his 
   graduation from the Sy Syms School of Business, in memory of  
   Michelle Dimond’s mother, and in memory of Susan Fisch’s  
   father
• Barbara & Neal Yaros, in honor of Dani, Neal’s week-night  
   chavruta, on the tenth anniversary of their learning together

Sign-up for next year’s Siyum Mishnayot is open! Sign up and 
choose your favorite masechta to learn by yourself, with a 
chavruta, your spouse or child(ren) at http://tinyurl.com/
gmhf9nn. For questions, please contact Alden Leifer,  
aldenleifer@gmail.com, 201-907-0309. 

ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
Congregation Beth Aaron of Teaneck’s Annual Membership 
Meeting will take place Sunday, June 26, at 8:45 p.m., at the shul. 
The agenda will be as follows: 
1) Presentation and vote on the annual budget. To view a copy of 
the budget, go to www.bethaaron.org/members and login to the 
members’-only portal of the shul’s website. 

In accordance with the applicable provisions of the Beth Aaron 
Constitution, if the meeting cannot be held on the scheduled date 
for failure to obtain a quorum, the approval of the budget by the 
Board will suffice and approval of the budget by the membership 
will not be required. 
Ariel Zell, Secretary
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SUMMER YOUTH GROUP LEADERS NEEDED
The Beth Aaron Youth Department needs you! Boys and girls 
going into 7th grade through post-high school are needed to 
lead Shabbat morning youth groups during the summer. Make 
extra money over the summer, gain experience working with 
children, and have a great time. If you are interested, complete 
the form at http://goo.gl/forms/HsTqAwb6XKpUHRZS2 or email 
bethaaronyouth@yahoo.com for more information.  Please note 
that we can operate safe and effective youth groups over the 
summer only if we have enough qualified group leaders. if we 
do not have enough group leaders, we will have to modify the 
structure of our current Shabbat morning youth groups.

BETH AARON YOUTH and JUNIOR HIGH

Groups for nursery-2nd grade begin Shabbat mornings at 9:30 a.m. 
and continue until the end of the davening in the Main Minyan.

Davening for 3rd-5th graders (Jr. Congregation) begins at 9:30 a.m. 
At 10:10 a.m., all 3rd-5th graders are invited for parsha, Kiddush, and 
games until the end of davening in the Main Minyan.

Those interesting in taking part in “Banim Mitpalelim,” enabling 
broader participation of boys between the ages of 7-12 in leading 
the conclusion of davening on Shabbat mornings, may sign up using 
the online form or by contacting Mark Staum, Menachem Kravetz or 
Jason David, directly.

For more information about youth programs, please contact Beth 
Aaron Youth Directors Erica and Jason David, 732-618-9473,  
youth@bethaaron.org. 

Lockers are Now In – Check Them Out 
New wood veneer lockers have been installed in the second floor 
elevator lobby and are now available for rent. The annual rental 
fee is $100 per fiscal year (July 1 to June 30), but if you start the 
rental now, all of June is free. To reserve, please contact the shul 
office, office@bethaaron.org. Feel free to contact Isaac Hagler, 
isaachagler@gmail.com, with any further questions.

Kol ha-Ne’arim Project
A model of the new tallit for the Simchat Torah Kol ha-Ne’arim 
aliyah will be on display in the shul lobby within the next few 
weeks. The completed tallit, which will be ready, be-ezrat 
Hashem, for Simchat Torah 5777, will have the names of children 
and grandchildren embroidered on it. Participate in this project 
by submitting names at a cost of $1.50 per letter or by dedicating 
a section of the tallit. The costs for the project have been 
generously donated so that 100% of your contribution will benefit 
the shul. Dedications will be listed on the Donor Wall in the 
lobby.  For information on this project, go to www.bethaaron.org/
kolhanearim or contact Myron Chaitovsky, 201-833-8776,  
myron.chaitovsky@gmail.com.

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 

CareOne needs volunteers for a minyan. On Friday evening, Mincha 
will be at 7:15 p.m. On Shabbat, Shacharit will be at 9:00 a.m., 
Mincha at 8:05 p.m., and Maariv at 9:14 p.m.  

Bikur Cholim Bergen County (BCBC) and Teaneck Taxi Service will 
provide free taxi service for Bergen County residents to Englewood 
Hospital Medical Center, Holy Name Medical Center, Hackensack 
University Medical Center, and Valley Hospital on Shabbat and 
Yom Tov for non-life threatening medical situations (labor, stitches, 
serious pain, etc.). Drivers have been instructed to open car and 
hospital doors and to expect no payment. In the event of a real 
medical emergency, please call 911, TVAC or BVAC. In cases of non-
life threatening medical situations, please call Teaneck Taxi at 201-
907-0044 and tell them you are calling from Bikur Cholim Bergen 
County. You must supply the BCBC phone number, 201-579-3066, to 
use this service.

This Shabbat, June 18, at 6:55 p.m, at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 
389 West Englewood Avenue, Rabbi Yitzchak Etshalom will speak on 
“Shimshon: Sly as a Fox.”

This Sunday, June 19, at 9:00 a.m., at the Horn home, 465 Winthrop 
Road, New Jersey NCSY will host its Annual Bergen County 
Scholarship Breakfast.  Yaffa & Mordy Ungar are among the 
honorees. 

This Sunday, June 19, at the Jewish Home at Rockleigh, 10 Link Drive, 
Rockleigh, Jewish Family Service is holding a bike ride, “Wheels for 
Meals,” to raise funds and awareness for hunger in the community. 
Register at www.ridetofighthunger.com.

This Sunday, June 19, at 3:00 p.m., at the West Side Institutional 
Synagogue, 120 West 76th Street, New York City, the World Zionist 
Organization will hold the 2016 US National finals of the Chidon 
HaTanach (Bible Quiz).  Tickets are free; advanced registration at 
www.azm.org/bible-contest http://www.azm.org/bible-contest is 
required.

Next Sunday, June 26, at 7:30 p.m., at Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 
West Englewood Avenue, the Golani Rifle and Pistol Club will offer 
a women’s self-defense class detailing the principles and practical 
use of pepper spray, self-defense and awareness.  The cost is $45 per 
person, and the course is suitable for teens and above.  Register at 
www.rinat.org/womensselfdefense by Wednesday, June 22.  

Terror has economic impact. Keren HaTzadik, founded in memory 
of R. Aryeh Levine zt’l, helps Israeli families suffering economically 
because of terror.  Please send your tax-deductible contribution 
to Keren Hatzadik, c/o Rabbi Moshe Jordan Yasgur, 992 Richard 
Court, Teaneck, or log on to your PayPal account and send to 
KerenHaTzadikUSA@gmail.com.  To volunteer for this expanding 
organization or for more information, please contact Rabbi Yasgur, 
201-637-6091. Tizku le-mitzvot!

On Monday evenings, from 8:30 to 9:30 p.m., in local homes, 
women are invited to take part in the PeniNote Choir. Going on 
its 10th year, the weekly practice is a great way to relax, meet new 
people, expand your brain, and be inspired! For more information, 
contact Batya Harris, 201-694-1654, batyah613@gmail.com. 

Bat Mitzvah gowns/dresses can be donated to the Teaneck Bat 
Mitzvah gown Gemach. Donations can be picked up or dropped off.  
For more information, contact reneeschneier@gmail.com.

WEEKLY SHIURIM 

• Daf Yomi: For Daf Yomi shiurim and resources in Teaneck, go to    
   www.teaneckshuls.org/daf/. 
• Daf Yomi shiur by Rabbi Rothwachs / Rabbi Daniel Feldman / Rabbi  
   Mark Staum: Monday-Thursday evenings, at 9:45 p.m.
• Tanya shiur by Rabbi Moshe Rosenberg: Tuesday evenings at  
   9:00 p.m.
• Rabbi Rothwachs’ Sanhedrin shiur: Wednesdays at 8:30 p.m.
• Mishmar program: Thursday nights at 9:00 p.m. 
• Morning Mishna Chabura: Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday: 7:00 a.m.;
   Monday, Thursday: 6:55 a.m.
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CONGREGATION BETH AARON
950 Queen Anne Road     Teaneck, NJ 07666

Phone: 201-836-6210
www.bethaaron.org            office@bethaaron.org

Laurence Rothwachs, Rabbi                                                         Isaac Hagler, President 

HOW TO SET UP A PAYMENT PLAN

If you are interested in setting up a payment plan to automatically pay your membership, Building Fund, eruv, and mikveh obligations to 
Congregation Beth Aaron, just follow these easy steps:

1. Login to the Beth Aaron website, www.bethaaron.org.  If you don’t know your password, click on the “forgot your password” link at the  
     bottom of the box and follow the instructions that will be emailed to you.
2. Once you are logged on, click on 
3. Under the list of transactions billed to your account click  
3. Check or uncheck the items you would like to pay.
4. Find where the page says “Pay this amount” and choose the number of payments you would like to make. You can set up the payment plan on  
     a weekly, bi-weekly or monthly basis.

                                                                        
5. Click “continue to payment” and select whether you will pay the convenience fee.
6. Log into Paypal to complete setting up the plan. (If you don’t have a PayPal account, you will need to create one.)

It’s that simple!

LAMDEINU: Study in depth. Be inspired. 
Summer 2016 Semester

For class details or to register, go to lamdeinu.org. 
Rachel Friedman, Dean      

Lamdeinu at Congregation Beth Aaron
(advertisement)

Vying for Leadership:  
Reuven, Yehudah and Yosef
Talmud Masekhet Berakhot: 

Chapter 9
Shimson: A Story of 4 Women
Parasha & Haftarah Pointers

Advanced Talmud for Women
Eichah Rabbah:

Midrash as a Response to 
Destruction 

Four Aggaditot in the Talmud
Parashat Hashavua

Unsung Heroes in the Bible

COMMUNITY LEARNING OPPORTUNITIES  

On Wednesday evenings, June 22 and 29, from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m., 
at Congregation Ahavath Torah, 240 Broad Avenue, Englewood, 
Yeshiva University’s Bernard Revel Graduate School of Jewish Studies 
and the Center for the Jewish Future will offer a Community Beit 
Midrash Young Scholars Summer Series. The series will feature Dr. 
Stu Halpern on “Re-Reading Ruth: The Megillah in Light of Sefer 
Bereshit” and Jackie Rosensweig on “Beyond Sarah Schenirer: Inside 
the History of the Beis Yaakov Movement.” The program is free, but 
advance registration to revelevents@yu.edu is requested.

The Amud Yomi shiur meets weeknights at 9:30 p.m. at 
Congregation Rinat Yisrael, 389 West Englewood Avenue. For more 
information, please contact Mordechai Ungar, 201-741-3920,  
m_ungar@yahoo.com.

On Tuesday nights, at 8:30 p.m., at Congregation Bnai Yeshurun, 641 
West Englewood Avenue, Rav Meir Goldwicht offers a parshat 
ha-shavua shiur in Hebrew.

Lawrence L. Shafier, CLU®, ChFC® 
Insurance  Employee Benefit Funding 

 Estate Conservation Strategies

1270 Avenue of the Americas #1000
New York, NY 10020

(212) 817-3878
Fax (212) 489-2367

 0289810-00001-00
(advertisement)

Each Motzaei Shabbat, at 10:30 p.m., Rabbi Yisroel Reisman offers 
a weekly Navi shiur, via satellite, at Congregation Keter Torah, 600 
Roemer Avenue.

Congregation Keter Torah, 600 Roemer Avenue, presents Torah in 
the AM: Tuesdays and Thursdays, 9:00-9:45 a.m. -- Chavura on close 
reading of Sefer Bereishit; 9:45-10:45 a.m. -- Gemara Sanhedrin with 
Rabbi Menahem Meier; Tuesdays, 11:00 a.m.-noon -- Rabbi Baum on 
Tehillim for specific events; Thursdays, 10:45-11:45 a.m. -- Rambam 
with Rabbi Meier.

See someone, say something!
In order to continue making everyone feel our shul is a welcoming 
and open place, please make an extra effort to say “Hi” to any 
new faces you may see. If you meet anyone new or know of 
anyone moving onto your block or into our area, please send 
an email to office@bethaaron.org to ensure they are properly 
welcomed!
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